The Non-commercial Private Educational Institution «THE BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL MOSCOW»

Novoyasenevsky Prospekt, 19, building 5 +7 (495) 425 51 00 school3@bismoscow.com





Chris Bridge, Headteacher British International School 3 Moscow

Dear Parents,

During the summer recess, starting as soon as the students had left for their holidays, the School 3 campus became a hive of activity with more than thirty-five builders attacking the campus. Scaffolding, drilling, hammering and clouds of dust absolutely everywhere as the external tiling was removed and some of the inside walls were taken down.

The most significant and the most time-consuming development was the renovation of the outside walls. Having removed the tiling, a layer of insulation was applied and then covered with a final coat of plaster. The effect of this has been to increase the thermal efficiency of the building, reducing the energy that will be required to heat the building during the winter months. This is positive thing for global warming as every little reduction in energy use can only help reduce the negative effects of the warming. The building 's appearance now reminds me of the academic success of our students; lots of hard work with a finish to be proud of.



The Non-commercial Private Educational Institution «THE BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL MOSCOW»

Novoyasenevsky Prospekt, 19, building 5 +7 (495) 425 51 00 school3@bismoscow.com



While the outside renovations were taking place, changes were also happening inside the building. A number of internal walls have been removed and a few new doors were added. These changes have resulted in:

- ✓ an entrance allowing the smooth flow of students and visitors into the school building
- ✓ an upgraded and expanded Chemistry laboratory
- ✓ new cloakroom areas that are now behind closed doors
- ✓ completely renovated student toilets
- ✓ an expanded upstairs corridor with a new social area for students
- ✓ an additional social area for our senior students

The work that started at the beginning of the summer holidays eventually finished three days before the we welcomed our students back for the new academic year.







